Village of Clinton Regular Council Meeting Minutes of August 4, 2022

Mayor Clarissa Allega called the meeting to order on Thursday, August 4, 2022 at 7:00 PM in Clinton Village Hall. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the Alice Bogdansky.

Roll Call: Council Members Present: Lewis Rash, Janice Godwin, Bud McDaniel, Kent Goch, and Marissa Gensimore. Mrs. Conroy was absent.

Others Present: Alice Bogdansky and David Oberlin, residents. Marshal Pitchford, solicitor.

Approval of Council Minutes

Mr. McDaniel made a motion to approve the minutes of July 19, 2022, the second was made by Mr. Rash.

Roll Call: Rash, Gensimore, McDaniel, and Godwin voted yes. Mr. Goch abstained. Motion passes.

Solicitor Monthly Report

Mrs. Gensimore asked Mr. Pitchford about the contract for the website. He indicated that Mrs. Vadas was out with COVID and she will have it done by the next meeting.

Police Monthly Report - In the packet.

Fire Chief Monthly Report - In the packet.

Street Commissioner Monthly Report -

Mr. White said we had storm damage cleanup, some tree trimming, and mowing. Van Buren will be closed on August 11th and 12th for tree trimming. It will be safer for those traveling that area. Residents will be able to get to their homes. This will be on the website and Facebook page.

Fiscal Officer's Report – No report.

<u>Unfinished Business</u> – Nothing to report.

Mayor's Communications

Summit County Council is on recess right now. Mayor Allega touched base with our engineer about the bid date on the North Cleveland-Massillon Road Project. The Planning Commission is meeting on August 11, 2022. She will be attending an AMATs policy meeting and Northeast Ohio Mayor's meeting. Also, voter turnout was pretty low on Tuesday.

COVID numbers are continuing to rise. Monkey Pox is on its way up but none in Summit County yet. Vaccines will be available late September. It is available all over the world. It's not a new vaccine. COVID boosters are coming again.

Mr. Rash stated when in the military he had a Monkey Pox vaccine in 2003. He wondered about his long they last. She said she could find out. His doctor could answer as well.

Council Communications and Council Committee Reports

Mr. Goch stated that they did not have a quorum for their Streets, Sidewalks and Parks Committee meeting.

Mrs. Gensimore said Laws and Ordinances and HR had a special meeting last Friday where they discussed Ordinance No. 22-19. They revised it and had copies printed off with changes that were made. Among the changes, the application that was redundant so pages 3-5 were taken out. Also, there was the waiving of fee requirements for 501C3 organizations.

<u>Citizens Comments</u> – No comments.

Resolutions and Ordinances

No third readings.

Second Readings

Resolution No. R-22-14

A Resolution Transferring the Remaining Balance of the Completed Cleveland-Massillon Road Project to the Village, and Declaring an Emergency.

Resolution No. R-22-15

A Resolution Transferring the Remaining Balance of the Completed Cleveland-Massillon Culvert Projects to the Village General Fund, and Declaring an Emergency.

Ordinance No. O-22-19

An Ordinance Amending Codified Ordinances for the Village of Clinton, Adopting Section Chapter 791, Mobile Food Service Vehicles, and Declaring it an Emergency.

No first readings.

New Business - no new business.

Council General Discussion

Mr. McDaniel reported that today while he was at Village Hall, Pastor Arnold Yost, from the Church of the Nazarene stopped in and they had a nice discussion about the community. Pastor

Yost was given information about the Applefest and our recent Community Newsletters. It would be great for the pastors of our Village's churches to reach out to Village Hall so we could keep in touch with them on the events that take place.

Our Korean War Veterans program at the Wall went very well.

Mrs. Gensimore said there are applications for booth registration available for Applefest. There will be a cruise-in event as well – no fees or registration required. Applications for Applefest booths can be dropped off at Village Hall or mailed to the address on the form. There is a drop box out front of Village Hall. There are phone numbers on the form as well that you can call.

Presentation of Purchase Orders and Bills for Approval

Mr. McDaniel motioned to approve the purchase orders and pay the bills as presented, second by Mr. Goch.

Roll Call: Gensimore, McDaniel, Godwin, and Goch voted yes. Motion passes.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Rash, second by Mr. McDaniel. Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 PM.

Mayor Clarissa Allega

Bud McDaniel, Council President

Leah Weirick, Fiscal Officer